
IN C O M M I T T E E 

February 28, 2019 

The Honorable City Council 
133 William Street 
New Bedford, MA 02740 

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council: 

The Committee on Appointments & Briefings at a Meeting held on Monday, February 25, 2019, 
considered a COMMUNICATION, Mayor Mitchell, to City Council, submitting a request to 
rescind Mr. Barry Trahan's appointment to serve on the Library Board of Trustees replacing Jill 
Horton Simms; and further submitting the APPOINTMENT of ANN R. O'LEARY, New 
Bedford, MA to the LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES, replacing Jill Horton Simms who has 
resigned, this term will expire APRIL 2020. (Ref d 1/10/19) 

On motion by Councillor Rebeiro and seconded by Councillor Gomes, the Committee VOTED: 
To recommend to the City Council to rescind Mr. Barry Trahan's appointment to serve on the 
Library Board of Trustees replacing Jill Horton Simms. This motion passed on a voice vote. 

On motion by Councillor Gomes and seconded by Councillor Lopes, the Committee VOTED: To 
recommend to the City Council APPROVAL of the APPOINTMENT of ANN R. O'LEARY, 
New Bedford, MA to the LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES, replacing Jill Horton Simms who 
has resigned, this term will expire APRIL 2020. This motion passed on a voice vote. 

IN COMMITTEE ON APPOINTMENTS & 
BRIEFINGS 

Councillor Debora Coelho, Chairperson 
DC: dmb 


